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Happy New Year 
2016 sure seemed to have gone by quickly. It was a good quiet year at the sanctuary. The 
horses got along great together and so did the volunteers. Our main feeders and volunteers 
work quietly with the horses and it keeps them happy… no drama with the horses.  No drama 
with the volunteers either.  The peace at the sanctuary is so essential for the horses’ well-being.  
Drama queens just don’t work out well here.   

 We had some special new residents arrive last summer.  Our first barn swallows moved in and 
hatched five babies.  We are hoping they will come back next summer.  It was great fun watch-
ing them clean the barn of flies.   

The summer had the longest period of hot weather I had ever witnessed in my 26 years here at the sanctuary.  The 
horses’ appetites were affected and they often were not interested in eating. Some of the older ones lost some weight. 
Many of the horses enjoyed playing in the pond to cool off.  There was no problem with them gaining back their 

weight when things cooled down.  Normally we would see the 
horses on the shady side of the covered hay feeders. 

Our New Year starts with a long list of elective veterinarian care. 
We hope that each of you will be willing to help HPS make these 
possible for the horses.  There will be more information coming to 
you soon.   

Welcoming placed equines back to the sanctuary is an important 
service to protect the horses from slaughter in their later years. Few 
owners think about this issue when they are looking for a new 
home for the horse they may be selling or giving away.  We have 

another horse coming back to HPS later in the month that has been out in a wonderful home for many years.  Watch 
for the February Newsletter.   

It took Sierra awhile to pick a new best friend when she came back to HPS in 
2016.  Cree won the lottery and Natchez is okay with her joining their small 
group.  Sierra is helping them be more active and leads them out to the pond 
field.  She obviously likes her man tall dark and handsome.   Cree is now 34 
years old and Natchez is 29 years old.  It is delightful to see Sierra start the 
New Year with such good friends.   

We are praying you are blessed, the horses are blessed and our amazing 
folks here are blessed in the coming year.  
Thank you for making all this possible! 
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New Year Resolutions from some of the Herd 

 

Cayenne: “I don’t want to change anything about myself.  I’m just who I want to be. You 
don’t like it…. Too bad!” 

Chicopee: “I’m going to try really hard not to sneeze slime all over the two-leggers.  It is 
funny to see their reaction.” 

Cloud: “Yum, hay!  I’m going to try to eat less…. Yum, yum more hay…..and not  gain so 
much weight this year…. Starting next week!” 

Commodore: “I’m going to try to be nicer to Freedom since he loves Autumn too.” 

Ebony Star: “I’m going to give Kim a hard time every week when she doesn’t   come to pay 
attention to me!” 

Freedom: “I am going to win Autumn away from Commodore.  He has dropped his guard 
and I am moving in.” 

Frosty: “I am going to be good and not take my fly mask off anymore.” 

Kit Carson: “I’m going to stop hiding from Memphis.” 

Memphis: “I’m not going to turn my back on Kit Carson to give him a chance to disappear.” 

Rain: “I am not going to try and kick the farrier… I am not going to try and kick the farrier. 
He is kind and I like him, but sometimes I forget.” 

Rising Sun: “I promise not to make ugly faces at the other horses…….unless they don’t 
move out of my way.” 

Sparrow: “I am going to work hard with the two-leggers so I can get a home of my own with 
my own two-legger that loves me.” 

Tacoma: “Where did my kid go?  I am going to find a new kid to do my bidding and brush 
me, sneak me treats and I will let the kid ride me.”   

 

The rest of the herd is still thinking of a good resolution to make for the new year. 
The Herd’s suggestion to you for a New Year’s resolution is not to forget them  

during the coming year.  
 

******************************************** 
 
 
   Our New Year’s resolution is be able to continue providing the best care for the horses.  Please make one of 

your New Year’s resolutions to come and visit the sanctuary if at all possible.  Remember we are open for 
visits every Saturday from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM.   



Honors and Memorials 

In memory of Inca.  By Jodi Douthit 
 

In memory of Snickers, true friend of Angel and Comanche.  January 30, 2002.   
Forever in our hearts, Roberta 

 
In honor of Michael and Olly Wiebe.  Merry Christmas.  By Dianne Doub 

 
In honor of Dottie Rebhan and Jodi Douthit's December Birthdays.  By Sybil Athey 

 
In memory and honor of  Natalie, who died peacefully on November 22nd. after many great 

years and many great rides with her loyal best friend and owner Linda Icard.  By Ashley Kerley 
 

In honor of Jennifer Kenny. By Elizabeth Cozart 
 

In honor of Benjamin and Ann Seagle.  By Tiffany Ferebee 
 

In honor of Judy Cashwell, Merry Christmas.  By Gail Miller 
 

In memory of our son, Joe Scardamaglia, Love you still. By his Parents 

A Special Thanks To Our Wonderful December Donors! 

Sybil P. Athey 
Lynn & Paul Baldwin 
Kathy & Tony Bell 
Albert H. Benson 
Judy Blackmon 
Teresa & John Bonk 
Patty Broderick 
David Brown 
Nina & James V. Burton 
Aletha D. Call 
Pam & Steven Carlton 
Suzanne W. Casey 
Judith D Cashwell 
Frances B. Caudle 
Vicki & Peter Childers 
Kathryn V. Clancy Charita-
ble Gift Fund 
Elizabeth L. Cozart 
Spunky Dagenhart 
Leatrice S. Davis 
Chris V. & James Donaghy 
Dianne Doub 
Jodi Douthit 

Margaret E. Dunham 
Tony England & Lisa 
Sherman 
T.J. & Tim Farlow 
Tiffany W. Ferebee 
Robert & Anna Francis 
Samuel H. & Sara Froedge 
Mary May Gillespie 
Gina D. Goff 
John & Shirley Gough 
Tommy J. Hall 
Ann C. Harvey 
Mark & Sandra Hawkins 
Charitable Fund 
Brenda & Charles Hemper-
ley 
Dr. Leslie C. Henson 
Rosemary Hughes 
Linda Icard 
Mary & Arnold Isaacs Jr. 
Julie H. Johnson 
Mary Jurgel 
Jennifer Kenny 

Ashley Kerley 
Randi Kinney 
Carolin Kirsh 
Marjorie Laing 
Henry H. Land 
Norma Laughter 
Gerry Layson 
Judy & Mike LeGrett 
Jeannie & Mark Lins 
Myra Mahoney 
Myra Mahoney 
Joanna Mann 
Roberta A. McCardle 
Thomas & Terri McGuire 
Carolyn J. Miller 
Gail & David  Miller 
Marilyn J. Miller 
Barbara A. Moore 
Debbie O. & Mike Morris 
Jamie & Roger Nix 
Melissa Peloquin 
Rebecca S. Pless 
Cheryl A. & Thomas Pow-

ers 
Betsy & Harold Rhoads 
Christine M. Scardamaglia 
Dr. Robert H. Schantz 
Suzanne & Elmer Scott 
Harriet Seabrook 
Gail M. Shinn 
Sharan S. Shively 
c/o Carole L. Simmons, 
'Charity League of Salis-
bury 
Lisa M. Slatt & Alan 
Spanos 
Tracy K. Smith 
Roger Steed 
Elaine D. Towner 
John Vinal 
Ameldia Kay Wagoner 
Michael & Suzanne Webb 
Dr. Barbara G. White 
Ann L. Whitworth 
Linda Yarrington 
Nancy J. Zuilkowski 
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Check out our Website: 
www.horseprotection.org 

Address Correction Requested 

Horse Protection Society  
2135 Miller Road 

China Grove, NC 28023 

Donation From: __________________________________________________________ Phone#______________________________ 

 

Address __________________________________________________ City ___________________State__________Zip___________ 

 

Email address:_____________________________________________Please use my donation for $______________ General use. 
Angel Sponsor:        $20 for 1 month        $60 for 3 months        $120 for 6 months        $240 for 1 year 
Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? 

Name: ___________________________________________  Email address_____________________________________________ 

 Address _____________________________________City ________________ State ______ Zip _____  

 

Your  Message for the newsletter:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
**Any donation is appreciated.    Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. 

**For a $25 or more donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year.    
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                        There is no Cure 
 

You may never have had the horse of your dreams, 
This doesn’t stop you from the love since childhood. 

Over the years you have found ways to fill your heart, 
Clean the stalls at a friend’s barn just to smell the horse. 
Read every horse book in the library and asked for more. 
Your car slows as you pass a field with loves of your life 

If you have this love, it is for life. 
It is a disease for which there is no cure. 

Be a part of 34 horses’ lives and make them yours. 


